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KEY DATES 

Wed 5/Fri 7 July:  Partial school closures (strike action) 

Wed 5 July 09:00:  Stay and Play new Nursery children 

Thur 6 July 09:00:  Stay and Play new Reception children 

   (children and parents both days) 

Tues 11 July:  Y3-6 Sports Day 

Wed 12 July:  Rec-Y2 Sports Day 

Wed 12 July 6pm:  Leavers’ Evening 

Monday 17 July: End of Year Mass 

Thur 20 July 2pm:  End of academic year 

Tues 5 Sept:  Start of new academic year (2023-24) 

Tomorrow will be our annual summer fair with plenty to do for 
the whole family.  This is always a wonderful opportunity for 
families and the wider community to come together (and at the 
same time, raise funds for FOSTAS). 

We encourage you to walk or use public transport if you are 
coming to the fair, since local parking is quite limited. If you are 
intending on driving, please be considerate in where you leave 
your vehicle. 

We are very grateful to the parents who have been planning 
this for months and who have given so willingly of their time.  
All proceeds will go towards future school trips, play 
equipment, games etc. 

Have a good weekend! 

Children who made their first 

Holy Communion this year 

wore their special outfits at 

this week’s Mass to 

celebrate the feast of            

SS Peter and Paul.  They all 

looked smashing and it was 

great to see so many parents 

able to join us. 

Sports Days 
Tues 11 July: Alleyn’s School field, Calton Ave 
Years 3 and 4: 09:30—11:30 
Years 5 and 6: 13:15—15:15 
Wed 12 July: St Thomas More field (behind the church)
Reception: 09:30—11:00 
Years 1 and 2: 13:00—15:00 
Parents are welcome to come along. 

Proposed School Street on 
Etherow Street 
The public consultation has now closed and the 
drop-in session with representatives from 
Southwark Council was well attended by local 
residents last week.  The council will now 

consider the views of all respondents before making 
decision about additional safety measures on Etherow St 
(including partial road closure for non-residents). 
We encourage parents who have to bring their children to 
school by car to leave plenty of time for the journey and 
park a few streets away. 

Industrial Action 
The NEU will be taking strike action on Wednesday 5 and 

Friday 7 July (next week), resulting in partial school closure.  

Parents have been informed by email if their child’s class will be 

affected but please look out for any updates on parentmail. 

Lost Property 
We have a large amount of lost property in the box by St 

Bernadette Classroom door.  Please retrieve any lost items 

before we dispose of them at the end of term. 

Attendance and Punctuality 
This week’s attendance:  95.54% 

Best classes this week:  St Thomas 100% 

Best class so far this term: St Thomas (98.99%) 

At St Anthony’s, we regard any attendance below 92% to be 

poor and parents may be invited to make an appointment to 

discuss this with Mr Croft.  The school has a legal obligation to 

support families with poor attendance and to make use of 

Children’s services  (Southwark Council) where necessary. 

 

Summer Fair, Saturday 1 July, 12-3pm 
Raffle 

Craft stalls 

Bottle Tombola 

Barbecue 

Refreshments etc. 

Summer Fair 

Saturday 

12-3pm 



Faith Life 

 

• This Sunday is 13th in Ordinary Time (A), Gospel: 

Matthew 10: 37-42 (Jesus encourages the disciples to 

be selfless) 
• The Wednesday Word this week is SELFLESS 
• This week we were joined for the day by Daniel 

Coleman, RE advisor for the diocese; he was very 

impressed by what he saw and has given us some useful 

advice 
• Fr Bart joined us for a lovely Mass to celebrate the 

solemnity of SS Peter and Paul this week 
• Our end of year Mass will be on Monday 17 July at 

09:15; parents are welcome 

 

Thanks Vwede in Year 4, for this lovely prayer. 

 

St Thomas More Parish 
Mass times for Sunday: Vigil 17.30 (Sat); 

08.30, 10.00, 12.00 & 17.30 
 
 

Parish Priest: Fr Bart Dudek 
Assistant Priest: Fr Joseph Gulliford 
Tel: 020 8693 5070 
Email: dulwich@rcaos.org.uk  
Website: www.stthomasmorechurch.co.uk  

Challenge 
O, T, T, F, F, S, S, E,….. 

What comes next? 

 

Solution to the last challenge:  

512 x 1953125 = 1,000,000,000 

To further their learning about Sikhism, Year 5 visited the 
Croydon Gurdwara last week.  We were warmly welcomed 
by Kamaljit Kaur, who showed us around and gave a talk 
about her faith. This was followed by a delicious ice cream 
in the langar hall (langar is the Sikh practice of providing 
food, free of charge, to any visitor, any day of the year). 
Children learn about other faiths as part of their religious 
education; this year they learned about Judaism and 
Sikhism. 

Safeguarding 

Any safeguarding concerns about children, current or historic, 

should be raised with the safeguarding team: Mrs Macdonald,  

Mrs Hawthorne and Mr Croft. 

Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. 

CAFOD—thank you! 
Thanks to the Big Lent Walk, CAFOD have raised over £275,000. 

This is an amazing amount and will enable people around the 

world to overcome the challenges they face because of climate 

change . 

If you took part—thank you! 

Year 6 Production 



Advertisements 

For Y6 children moving on to Y7 

Please note that the school circulates information on clubs and events from external providers from time to time. These are for information purposes and no 

recommendation is given or implied.  


